CENTRAL MISSOURI STATE TEACHERS COLLEGE WARRENSBURG MO.

March 25, 1938

Dr. Forest C. Allen Director of Athletics University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

The Business Office has mailed you a check, not in payment of your services but in appreciation of them. I want you to know that it was a great pleasure to have you with us Tuesday evening. Everyone was delighted. I hope you and Mrs. Allen will come to see us whenever you find it at all convenient.

Incidentally, the sore ankle is much improved. I feel certain your treatment aided greatly in bringing relief and I want to thank you for it.

With highest regards to you and Mrs. Allen,

Sincerely yours,

President

GWD: WE